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Quarterly Quote
“No winter lasts  

forever; no spring  
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~ Hal Borland
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Happy New Year! The Waters Assembly team hopes 
everyone enjoyed a wonderful holiday season.  We are 
excited about the new year and we are busy planning the 
calendar of events for 2023. You can read details about 
the events in this newsletter or visit the events tabs at 
The Waters Assembly website – www.thewatersassembly.com

The Waters Annual Association and Annual Meetings were held in November and December. We appreciate the 
neighbors who attended. The Board approved the 2023 budget with no change in the association dues.   

All residents should have received the 2023 Waters Assembly Coupon Book for paying HOA dues. Neighbors 
that did not receive the Coupon Book should call the Information Center (334) 277-5551 or send an email to 
TheAssembly@TheWatersAL.com.  Effective January 1, 2023, The Waters Assembly will be discontinuing using 
the lock box service at the bank to process the HOA dues. If you have your payments set up through your bank 
to automatically send your payment to PO Box 1844 Dept T-57, Memphis, TN, you will need to change the 
address to: The Waters Assembly, 2239 Marler Road, Pike Road AL 36064. There are also several options for 
paying HOA dues, in addition to the coupon book. Payment can now be made direct from the bank (quarterly or 
monthly) by completing an ACH agreement.  This executed ACH agreement will allow the Association to deduct 
payments directly from your bank account. Payment is also available by credit card/debit card using a PayPal card 
reader. When choosing to pay with a debit/credit card, members will be charged a convenience fee of 3.75%. 
Payments can also be mailed, or hand delivered to the Information Center. Payments are due the 1st of each 
quarter (January, April, July, and October) and are late if paid after the 15th. For the HOA to work effectively, it 
is very important that all assessments are paid on time. 

2023 is going to be a great year and I look forward to seeing all our wonderful neighbors enjoying the community.

Jennifer Akridge,
Assembly Manager

NO GAS 
MOTORS:

Use of any gas powered golf cart, ATV or boat 
motor is strictly prohibited at The Waters. 
All golf carts must be electric. All boats used 
in the lake must use a trolling motor. All golf 
carts and boats used on The Waters property 
must be registered with The Waters Assembly. 
Please contact the HOA 334.277.5551 for more 
information. 

Thank you to those that have contributed 
their time, creativity and resources for various 

neighborhood events! You are appreciated!



The Waters
2022-2023 Neighborhood Representatives 

The Neighborhood Representatives serve as a liaison between the Members of the Association in their neighborhoods 
and the Officers and Directors of the Association.  If you have any questions, concerns, or ideas about your 
neighborhood, please contact the HOA office or your Neighborhood Representative via email or telephone. Thank 
you to the neighbors listed below for volunteering your time.

Neighborhood A -	Dale Entrekin
Cell:	 (334) 303-1640
Email Address:	 rdentrekin@gmail.com	

Neighborhood B -	Mark Spurlin
Cell:	 (334) 430-2974
Email Address:	 markbspurlin@gmail.com

Neighborhood C -	Gary Weaver
Cell:	 (334)-235-0116
Email Address:	 gdweaver65@gmail.com   

Neighborhood D -	 Coleen Coles
Cell:	 (334) 430-7777
Email Address:	 cpcoles48@gmail.com

Neighborhood E - Hannah Hawk
Cell:	 (423) 715-1699
Email Address:	 hannahlhawk@gmail.com

Neighborhood F  - 
Contact the Information Center
Office:	 (334) 277-5551 
Email Address:
TheAssembly@TheWatersAL.com

Neighborhood G -	Jessica Carson
Cell:	 (404) 202-0741
Email Address:	 jessicaltyrell@gmail.com

The Town of Pike Road 
Meeting Information

Town Council Meetings
The Pike Road Town Council meets the 
second Monday of every month at 6:00 
pm (or immediately after the Planning 
Commission meeting, but not before 
6:00 pm) and the fourth Wednesday 
of every month at 7:00 am. Meetings 
are held in the council chamber at Pike 
Road Town Hall.

Planning Commission Meetings
The Pike Road Planning Commission 
meets the second Monday of every month 
at 5:30 pm. Meetings are held in the 
council chamber at Pike Road Town Hall.

For more information, contact The Town 
of Pike Road at (334) 272-9883.

The Town of Pike Road observes federal 
holidays. In the case that a town council 
and/or planning commission meeting falls 
on one of these holidays, the meeting(s) will 
be moved to the following business day or 
as announced. For information purposes 
only, please contact The Town of Pike Road 
for details and guidelines related to social 
distancing.

Lost and Found
Did you lose something? Did you find something? The 
Waters lost and found is located at the Information Center.

Safety First!
The fastest way is not always the safest way.  Please be courteous of 
your neighbors, go the correct way on one way streets and when using 
the roundabouts.  The rules of the road are in place for safety reasons.  
When you break the rules, you increase the risk of injury or accident 
to you and/or to others.



The Waters Assembly receives many calls and emails regarding pets. Below is a list of the 
most common concerns. 

Dogs off leash – Montgomery County requires all dogs to be leashed. Leashes must be 
used in the areas around the lakes, on the roadways and walking trails and in any open 
spaces. There have been reports of loose dogs frightening children, running out in front of 
cars and scaring and injuring the wildlife.

Barking dogs - Dogs that bark or howl constantly disrupt the quiet and make it very 
unpleasant for neighbors. If you have a howling or frequent barker doggie, please make an 
effort to keep it from disturbing neighbors.

Scoop the Poop - Please be courteous and take a pooper scooper and bag with you when 
you walk your pets.  No one likes to find a surprise left by a pet when they are walking on 
the grass or sidewalk.

Catting Around – Cats are not required to be leashed but are trespassing when they enter 
another person’s property.  Please be courteous to your neighbors and keep the cat at 
home.

The Waters 
Wildlife

PROTECT OUR WILDLIFE:
PLEASE DO NOT FEED THE 

DEER. 

FEEDING DEER CAN: 

• �attract predators and increase risk 
of death by coyotes or domestic 
dogs.

• spread disease among deer.

• �cause aggression, wasting vital 
energy reserves and leading to 
injury or death.

• �reduce fat reserves as deer use 
energy traveling to and from the 
feed site.

• �result in over-browsing of local 
vegetation and ornamental plants.

• �deny access to food, because 
subordinate deer are kept away 
from feeding stations, and over-
browsing by larger deer removes 
food available to fawns.

• �increase deer-vehicle collisions. 
Vehicle-killed deer near feed sites 
can outnumber those that would 
naturally succumb to winter 
mortality.

The Waters Directory
The Waters Directory Winter 2023 update is complete. A copy of the directory was emailed 
to the residents in a Neighborhood Update email. If you would like a copy of the directory, 
would like to be listed in the directory, or would like to change the listing, please contact 
The Waters Assembly at (334) 277-5551 or TheAssembly@TheWatersAL.com.

The Waters is unique in that we have rear alleys for most all of our homes.  So, unlike 
most communities we have people traveling by the front of our homes as well as the 
back.  Please keep this in mind and consider the “curb appeal” of the back of your 
home.  I know your neighbors would appreciate you keeping the back of your home 
tidy, just as you do the front.  Little things like insuring that trash is placed in the 
trash can, plastic toys kept off the alley roads and stacking your firewood will make a 
big difference.  Please take a look when you come home tomorrow and see if there is 
anything you can do to improve the “curb appeal” of the back of your home.

Curb 
Appeal

Pet Perfect Ways to be a 
Good Neighbor



Let’s Keep Our Streets Neat!      
Please be courteous of your neighbors and bring your trashcans in after trash has been 
picked up. Our CCR states that if trash or other refuse is to be disposed of by being 
picked up and carried away on a regular and recurring basis, containers must only be 
placed in the open on any day that a normal pick up is to be made, at such place on 
the property to provide access for persons making such pick up.  At all other times such 
containers shall be stored in such manner that they cannot be seen from adjacent and 
surrounding property.

The Benefits of Pressure Washing
Pressure washing has quickly become one of the preferred methods of cleaning 
a variety of surfaces in both residential, commercial, and business locations. 
From sidewalks and patios to residential home exteriors. Pressure washing is 
an excellent way of maintaining or restoring the look of the home. 

• �Pressure washing is easy for everyone: With pressure washing there is no 
need to scrub and strain to unsettle suborn debris. Pressure washing lets you 
maintain a strong upright posture and direct the force of the water towards 
unwelcome stains. The setup is very simple, you affix a water hose to the 
pressure washer unit and either plug it in or add fuel to its power source to 
begin. 

• �Pressure washing keeps your family safe: You will find a number of unique 
contaminants from dirt to mold. Pressure washing blasts those potentially 
harmful substances away. Also minimizes your family’s risk of slips or falls at 
home. Regular pressure washing treatments are considered part of an overall 
preventative maintenance effort that can keep your home safe and in shape. 

• �Pressure washing boost curb appeal: curb appeal allows your home to stand 
out from other home s. Many of the actions taken to improve curb appeal can 
be completed faster and more thoroughly using a pressure washer. Boosting 
curb appeal is often done by shaping up the condition of the driveway and 
bordering sidewalks or by cleaning unattractive mildew off of home’s exterior. 

• �Pressure washing is easy on the environment: It does not introduce any 
harmful chemicals into the environment. Pressure washing works by blasting 
water at a high velocity, and the power of this water stream is often sufficient 
to life stains and mildew without the need for harmful chemicals. 

https://www.windowgenie.com/blog/the-benefits-of-pressure-washing.html

Winter Jokes 
for Kids

From momvstheboys.com

What do you get when you 
cross a snowman with a 

vampire?
Frostbite!

What did one snowman say 
to the other snowman?
Do you smell carrots??

What falls in the winter but 
never gets hurt?

Snow.

What do you call it when a 
snowman throws a temper 

tantrum?
A meltdown.

Who is Frosty’s favorite 
Aunt?

Aunt Artica

What do you call a 
snowman that tells tall 

tales?
A snow-fake!

What do snowmen  
eat for breakfast?

Frosted Flakes or Ice 
Crispies.

“Winter is the time for comfort, for good food and 
warmth, for the touch of a friendly hand and for a talk 
beside the fire: it is the time for home.”
							       - Edith Sitwell



Community Classifieds 2023
Want to offer a service to other Waters residents such as babysitting services or yard maintenance?  Want to sell something?  Want to buy something?  If 
so, call the Information Center to add your listing to The Waters Classifieds.  The cost for each listing is only $10 per newsletter.  A listing may contain 
no more than 35 words / numbers.  All listings and payments must be submitted to the Information Center no later than the 1st of the months March, 
June, September, and December.   The Waters Management, at its discretion, can deny listings by homeowners with delinquent accounts or listings with 
questionable content.  (Payments must be made by check to The Waters Assembly and checks must be from a Waters resident.)

Sugar – Specializes in curating on trend, affordable clothing and accessories for women. Our size range is S-Plus. New shipments arrive weekly always 
offering our customers fresh and stylish options. Contact April Evans (334) 322-7430 Email:shopsugarclothing@gmail.com

Trip Planner – I specialize in all Disney travel. Disney World, Disneyland and Disney Cruise Line and Adventures By Disney. I also sell a lot 
of Sandals and Beaches vacations and trips to Atlantis. See me to make memories happen. Neighbor, Emily Roach- Phone: (334)462-4699. Email: 
emily1125@me.com

Montz Jewelers – Provides custom jewelry designs, jewelry repair, ring sizing and jewelry sales. Contact Randy Montz at (334) 279-8616 or (334) 
549-2650 for appointments.  All work is guaranteed!

You can advertise in The Waters Ledger!  
If you are interested in advertising in The Waters Ledger Newsletter, please contact the Information 
Center Staff at (334) 277-5551 or send an email to TheAssembly@TheWatersal.com.



Calling The Waters Off ice After Hours
The Waters Information Center is open Monday to Friday 8:00 AM – 5:00 PM. After hours you may leave 
a message for The Waters Assembly by calling 334.277.5551. In the event of an emergency, please call 911.

Fun Winter Activities:
	 - Make a gingerbread house 
	 - Drink hot coco 
	 - Sit by a fire 
	 - Read a book 
	 - Tackle a giant puzzle 
	 - Create paper snowflakes 
	 - Make homemade gifts 

https://www.pinterest.com/pin/347199452496474365/?nic=1

The Waters 2022 – 2023 
Fishing Guidelines 

Catch and Release Guidelines: 
• Release all Bass.  
• Release all Crappie.  
• Limit the number of bluegill and shell crackers to 10 per 
person per day. 

Harvest Guidelines:
• �Harvest all Catfish when caught. Note: Catfish compete with 

the bass for the limited food supply so please harvest. Thank 
you for helping to remove the Catfish. 

 
From Southeastern Pond Management Evaluation of Lake Cameron, 2022

The Waters Venue Rentals
 
Lucas Point Pavilion/Grill and/or Marina rentals are available in four (4) hour 
increments throughout the year except holidays; as listed in the Rules & Regulations. 
The Blue Heron Pool Club Pool/Pavilion/Kitchen are available for rental at the 
following times during the pool open season from May 1 – September 30: Tuesdays 
8am-12pm, 1pm-5pm, & 6pm-10pm.  During the off season when the Blue Heron 
Pool Club is closed (October 1 – March 31), the Pool/Pavilion/Kitchen are available 
for rent on all days except holidays; as listed in the Rules & Regulations. For more 
information on venue rentals, call the Information Center (334) 277-5551, email 
TheAssembly@TheWatersAl.com or go to www.TheWatersAssembly.com.

Has Your Contact Information Changed?
Do you have new household members?  Do you have a child who recently 

turned age 14 and needs their own amenity card? If so, contact the HOA and 
schedule an amenity class.

Please email TheAssembly@TheWatersAL.com or call HOA Management at 
(334) 277-5551 so that your information can be updated in the HOA database.

Neighborhood 
Watch Tip:

Going out of town for more than 
three days? Contact the Montgomery 
County Sheriff’s Department 
to request them to stop by your 
residence to check on it while no 
one is there. Call (334) 832-1328 to 
request this service.



Did you know?
If you want to put up a fence, you are required to get approval from The Waters 
Architectural Review Board prior to the work being completed.  

Did you know?
If you often forget to pay your quarterly HOA dues that you can sign up for 
ACH and have the funds automatically deducted from your account.

Did you know?
If you see anything that needs attention with the amenities that you can email 
TheAssembly@TheWatersAL.com to report the concern/item in need of 
attention.

Did you know?
If you park on the wrong side of the street and traffic is impeded or if you leave 
your car on the street for an extended time that your car can be towed, at your 
expense.

Did you know?
HOA neighborhood events are all listed on the Homeowners Association 
Website – www.thewatersassembly.com

Did you know?
If your dog is not contained on your property or on a leash when on Association 
property that Animal Control has the rights to take your pet to the shelter.

Did you know? 
The businesses at the Town Center need our support so please consider doing 
business with them when you can.

Did you know?
The construction road (off of Heron Hill in Dawson Creek) is for construction 
traffic only.  Residents are not permitted to drive, cart, bike, walk or run on that 
property as it is not a part of The Waters.

Did you know?
The food truck schedule is posted on the Homeowners Association Website – 
www.thewatersassembly.com



The Waters Assembly (Homeowners’ Association) quarterly dues are due on or before the 15th of the beginning 
month of each quarter (January, April, July and October). If you do not have a coupon to include with your 
payment, please write the Lot number and Address on your check.  If you do not have a coupon book, please 
contact Rachael Quinn at (334) 277-5551 or email rachael@thewatersal.com.

To better serve members of The Assembly, there are several payment options: (1) Checks can be mailed to The 
Waters Assembly c/o Rachael Quinn, 2239 Marler Road, Pike Road, AL  36064. (Please keep your cancelled 
check as your receipt for payment.)  (2) Checks will be accepted at the Information Center during office hours 
Monday - Friday 8:00 am – 5:00 pm or by use of the after hours drop box. (The Assembly does not accept cash.)  
(3) Payment can be made by debit/credit card through a PayPal card reader or invoice. This payment option 
includes a 3.5% convenience fee. (4) Sign up for ACH recurring payments. This option is convenient and your 
payment is always on time (even if you’re out of town). ACH forms are available on The Assembly website www.
TheWatersAssembly.com and at the Information Center.

The Assembly is enforcing all rights and remedies allowed for the collection of delinquent dues.  Finance charges will 
be assessed on all delinquent accounts.  To avoid finance charges, attorney’s fees and other collection enforcements, 
dues should be paid by the 15th of the month in which they are due.  If you have any questions regarding Assembly 
dues, please contact Jennifer Akridge or Rachael Quinn at (334) 277-5551.

Dues 
Are 
Due

•  Emergency............................................................................................................................................................................911
•  The Waters Sales & Information Center............................................................................................................... (334) 277-5551
•  Montgomery Sheriff’s Non-Emergency....................................................................................... (334) 832-4980, then press # 1
•  Alabama Game Warden...................................................................................................................................... (800) 272-4263
•  Montgomery County Humane Society................................................................................................................. (334) 409-0622
•  Alabama Power Service Interruption.................................................................................................................... (800) 888-2726
•  Dixie Electric Service Interruption........................................................................................................................ (888) 349-4332
•  AMWASTE.......................................................................................................................................................... (334) 625-1700
•  Town of Pike Road – Town Hall........................................................................................................................... (334) 272-9883
•  Pike Road School District.................................................................................................................................... (334) 420-5301
•  Montgomery Water Works.................................................................................................................................. (334) 206-1600
•  Alabama Wastewater.......................................................................................................................................... (888) 423-3687
•  Southeast Gas.................................................................................................................................................... (800) 660-8683
•  WOW – The Waters Contact ............................................................................................................................... (334) 356-1000
•  Pike Road Post Office......................................................................................................................................... (334) 215-8785

Important Numbers

Valentine Day Treat – Chocolate Truffle with Sea Salt
Ingredients:
• 8 ounces, weight (up to 9 Oz.) Good Semisweet Chocolate
• 8 ounces, weight (up to 9 Oz.) Good Bittersweet Chocolate
• 1 can (14 Oz) Sweetened Condensed Milk
• 1 Tablespoon Vanilla Extract
• 8 ounces, weight Meltable Milk Chocolate
• Sea Salt

Instructions:
• �Heat dark chocolates and condensed milk in a double boiler over medium low heat until chocolate is melted. Stir—mixture will have a slight 

marshmallow texture. Stir in vanilla. 
• Remove from heat, cover and refrigerate for two hours. 
• �Once chilled, roll in balls, then roll in melted milk chocolate coating. Sprinkle with sea salt or other fine, coarse sprinkles.

Source: http://thepioneerwoman.com/cooking/chocolate-truffles-with-sea-salt/



SHARE THE LOVE VALENTINES 
COLLECTION

FEBRUARY 1-13

COCOA, CIDER & COFFEE
JANUARY 16 FROM 8:00AM - 5:00PM

12TH ANNUAL FOOD DRIVE
FEBRUARY 5-11

THE BAD GUYS MOVIE NIGHT
MARCH 10 AT 7:00PM

ST. PATRICK'S DAY PLANTING 
AT THE SQUARE

MARCH 17 FROM 4:00PM - 5:00PM

S'MORES AT THE SQUARE
JANUARY 27 AT 5:45PM

Y O U ' R E  I N V I T E D  T O  O U R

Winter Events

FOR MORE INFORMATION, PLEASE VISIT OUR WEBSITE AT THEWATERSASSEMBLY.COM



Important Notices
Mailbox Keys – if at any time you need a mailbox replacement key, you will be charged $30 key replacement fee to replace and/
or re-key all necessary locks.  Replacement mailbox keys can be obtained by contacting the Information Center at 334.277.5551.  
Please note that the HOA is at the mercy of the USPS for the timing on changing out locks as the USPS must grant access to the 
box for the replacement to be done.

Boat Launch – when using the boat launch, make sure that you lock the gate when you leave and clean up your trash, fishing 
supplies, etc.

Adenus /Alabama Wastewater Sewer – are you having trouble with your sewer service?  Before you call a plumber, call the Adenus 
/Alabama Wastewater Maintenance Hotline at 877.453.3268.

Change, Change Everywhere Change – please remember to notify the Information Center if you change your email, phone 
number or mailing address.  You can send changes to theassembly@thewatersal.com. 

Volunteer Today – if you are interested in volunteering your time to help with any of The Waters Assembly seasonal activities (i.e. 
Easter Egg Hunt, Kids Club, etc.), please contact the Information Center for details on how you can get involved and volunteer.

Political Signs – political and/or advertising signs are not allowed in The Waters.  Homeowners should not post political signs or 
allow contractors to place advertising signs in front, side, or rear yards.  Only signs approved by The Waters ARB are allowed.

No Butts About It – please protect our beautiful neighborhood by properly disposing of cigarette butts.  It is unsightly to see 
cigarette butts in the road and along our beautiful lake front.  This is especially a problem around the lakes. Please take all trash, 
including cigarette butts with you from the lake shore.

Construction Areas – please do not allow children to play in construction areas.  This is for their own safety.  If you see children 
playing at a construction site, please contact HOA Management at 334.277.5551.

Neighbor Neighbor, Who are Thee? – there is a lot of change and growth happening in Pike Road and along the Marler Road 
corridor.  If you are interested in learning more about what is happening in the area you can visit the Town of Pike Road Planning 
Commission meetings to hear details on plans as they are submitted.  Visit pikeroad.us for details.

Stop Means STOP! – it is a simple concept, but many motorists seem to forget.  There are other cars on the street, children, and 
pedestrians…. take the time to do a full stop at a stop sign, no matter how much of a hurry you are in.  It could save a life, or at the 
very least, costly damage to your vehicle if another car happens to also ignore that stop sign.

Inquiring Minds – did you miss the Annual Neighborhood Meetings?  Do you want to know more about what is planned for 
2023?  Just give the Homeowners Association staff a call and set an appointment – 334.277.5551

Outdoor Lights – please be courteous of your neighbors; if you leave outdoor lights on, please make sure they are not directed 
toward your neighbors’ windows.  A simple adjustment to the light can direct the beam in a down position as to not disturb a 
neighbor.



Disclaimer:  Information included in this newsletter is published in good faith and for general information purpose only. The 
Waters Board and/or staff does not make any warranties about the completeness, reliability and accuracy of this information.

The Waters 
Town Center 

Business 
Directory

The Spot
	 Contact: Becky Van Gilder
	 Phone: (334) 324-6303
	 Website: thespotactivitycenter.com

Homestead Gym
	 Contact:  Josh Langham
	 Phone:  (251) 751-3043
	 Email:  hello@homesteadgyms.com
	 Website:  homesteadgyms.com

Hole in the Wall Coffee Shop
	 Contact: Austin Sellers 
	 Phone: (334) 500-4700
	 Email: hitwcoffeeshop@gmail.com
	 Website: holeinthewallcoffeeshop.com

Pike Road Dental 
	 Contact: Dr Victoria Wells
	 Phone: (334) 819-7377 
	 Email: smile@pikeroaddental.com 
	 Website: pikeroaddental.com 

Kingry Orthodontics, P.C.
	 Contact: Dr Mark Kingry
	 Phone: (334) 272-4900
	 Email: mail@kingryorthodontics.com
	 Website: kingryorthodontics.com

Century Church Offices
	 Contact: Angela Helmer
	 Phone: (334) 801-9080
	 Email: info@century.church
	 Website: century.church

Cindy E. Barganier Interiors, LLC
	 Contact: Cindy Barganier
	 Phone: (334) 318-0944
	 Email: cindybarg@knology.net
	 Website: cindybarganier.com

Cotton + Creek 
	 Contact: Jessica Carr 
	 Phone:  (334) 239-7086
	 Email: shoppingcottoncreek@gmail.com
	 Website: http://cottoncreek.shop/

NYC Gyro 
	 Contact: Syed Shah
	 Phone (334) 239-7510
	 Email: shahrestaurants@gmail.com


